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General Meetings 

held from 
6:30 PM to 8:30 PM at 

Cherry Crest Elementary
12400 NE 32nd St. 

in the Cafeteria

BTCC City Council Candidate Forum
How can you impact in what way the City of  Bellevue reflects the values of  the
neighborhoods?  Meet the candidates starting at 6:30.

Attend the Thursday, October 19th BTCC City Council 
Candidate forum. 

As we have in the past, BTCC will sponsor a City Council Candidate Forum 
at our October 19th General Meeting. City Council leads the way: they set 
the policy that is implemented by the City Manager and Staff. Find out who 
understands what you, Bridle Trials, and the entire city needs to preserve, 
protect, and enhance our community. 

This is your opportunity to hear directly from the candidates on such im-
portant issues as Traffic, public safety and utilities.
 
There are 4 positions on the ballot for November 

Meeting Date: 
October 19
6:30	 Meet and Greet

7:00	 Club Business

7:05	 Candidate Forum 
	 Questions from the  
	 audience

8:30	 Follow-up

From the office of 
the president

Last Spring, I 
helped mentor 
another neighbor-
hood in crisis. It 
showed me what 
a blessing we have 
had with BTCC 

being active all these years. Next 
June 6 is the Bridle Club Community 
Club’s 40th anniversary. Yes, it all 
started in 1978. Having a connection 
is so important when a crisis arrives. 
It also helps for celebrations. All of  
you have contributed to that.  My 
term as president is ending, effective 
end of  October. So, we are looking 
for a new president. If  you are in-
terested, let me know. BridleTrails@
mail.com or 425-881-3301. 

Thank you. ~Pamela Johnston

Bridle Trails Night 
Out 2017
- Wayne Bruning 
Bridle Trails neighbors enjoyed an-
other great Bridle Trails Night Out 
on August 8.  BTNO was an oppor-
tunity to meet neighbors and talk 
with Bellevue Fire, Police and City 
Staff  representatives.  The Hot Dog 
USA jump rope team provided our 
entertainment and put on another 
great show.  

Attendees enjoyed Pizza, Ice Cream 
and a variety of  foods provided 
by some of  our sponsors.  Many 
thanks to all the sponsors who help 
make Bridle Trails Night Out such a 
successful event. Thanks also to the 
many volunteers, especially the 

Position 1 

Position 5 

Position 4 

Position 6 

Conrad Lee

Janice Zahn

 Jared Nieuwenhuis 

Lynne Robinson

Randy Grein

Phillip Yin 

Karol Brown

Steven Fricke

While BTCC does not endorse candidates, we want to give you information 
to help decide who will do the best job for Bellevue and Bridle Trails. Each 
candidate will make a short presentation. And then we will have the oppor-
tunity to ask questions. 

Come at 6:30 for more opportunities to talk directly to the candidates



BRIDLE TRAILS COMMUNITY CLUB
6619 132nd Ave. N.E., #133

Kirkland, WA  98033
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Pamela Johnston, President 
881-3301 • pamjjo@msn.com
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885-1851 • llopez@mstarlabs.com
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883-6843 • wbruning@prodigy.net
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Heidi Benz-Merritt 
883-8856 • heidibenz@outlook.com

Jim Binder 
881-6276 • jamesbinder@att.net

Marianne Heywood 
869-6447 • marianneheywood@gmail.com

Ellen Kerr 
861-0611 • bugsyk1@hotmail.com

Cindy Ludwig • 869-0701

Jim Moore 
Jmoore@bridletrailscommunity.org

Laura Polt • laura@windermere.com

Alice Prince 
883-8501 • afprince42@aol.com

Darrell Tanner • 883-0885

Toni Vincent-Fisher 
206-605-7071 • tonivincent@aol.com

Zhanbing Wu 
869-9217 • zhanbing.wu@gmail.com

News and Information

www.BridleTrailsCommunity.org
Subscribe to BridleTrailsRover@gmail.com

Join the BTCC today. 

Dues: $20.00 per year. 
Send checks payable to:

Bridle Trails Community Club
6619 132nd Ave. N.E. #133

Kirkland, WA 98033

Pikes Peak 
Reservoir 
– Alice Prince
Late in 2016 the City of  Bellevue 
Utilities Dept. asked representatives 
of  several Bridle Trails organizations 
and neighborhoods to meet and 
discuss replacing the Pikes Peak Res-
ervoir and Pump Station in Bridle 
Trails State Park.   

Jay Hummel of  Bellevue Utilities 
explained the need to replace the 
current out of  date reservoir and 
pump station in order to provide up 
to date water service reliability and 
fire protection to residents of  the 
Bridle Trails community.   

The Community Advisory Group 
shared the concerns of  the people 
they represented regarding the con-
struction involved in the project and 
helped evaluate the proposed im-

provements and construction plans.

After several meetings, a live open 
house, and an on-line open house, 
the 4 major alternative construc-
tion plans were narrowed down to 
1 preferred plan which the Utilities 
group would present to the Capital 
Improvement Project (CIP) Cabinet.   
ßœThe one chosen to take forward 
was “a circular prestressed concrete 
reservoir” with the pump station to 
be offsite at Cherry Crest. 

The preliminary Project Schedule 
for all of  this is;  Review and final-
ize evaluations - 2017,  Design and 
Permitting – late 2017 through mid 
2018,  Bidding and Contract Award 
– late 2018 through early 2019,  and 
Construction – early 2019 through 
mid to late 2020.   

If  you have questions, you can con-
tact Jay Hummel, Project Manager, 
at JHummel@bellevuewa.gov.

Bridle Trails Watch Committee who planned and organized BTNO.  We ex-
tend a warm welcome to the new BTCC members who joined during Night 
Out.  We’re happy you chose to be part of  BTCC.

BTNO is an annual event hosted by the Bridle Trails Community Club. Plan 
to join this excellent community event at Cherry Crest School in August 
2018.

Bridle Trails Night Out 2017 continued...


